## **ESSEX PRIMARY SCHOOL**

Sheridan Road, Manor Park, London E12 6QX Tel: 020 8472 0322 Fax: 020 8471 0857

Email: info@essex.newham.sch.uk

Executive Head Teacher: Mrs Cecilia Mojzes Associate Head Teacher: Mrs Amber Ilyas





Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> September 2021

Dear Parents / Carers,

## Re: Autumn Term Information for September 2021 Year 4 pupils

I hope this letter finds you and your families safe and well. I would like to inform you about our procedures for the start of the Autumn Term.

Start Date	Monday 6th September 2021
School Times	9:00am to 3:15pm
Gates	Year 4 Gate on Essex Road Please note that the gates will open at 8:45am and shut at 9:00am Pupils will only be released from school at 3:15pm.
Dress Code	School Uniform -All pupils must come to school in their school uniform. The school uniform can be found on the school website: <a href="https://essex.newham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/New-Winter-Uniform.pdf">https://essex.newham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/New-Winter-Uniform.pdf</a> Pupils MUST have school shoes. NO TRAINERS!
PE Dress Code	PE Kits must be brought into school every Monday morning and must be taken home every Friday. Pupils will change for their PE lessons.  Trainers must be carried in PE bags.

There are few changes to how the school will operate in September and some procedures will remain the same.

Pupils will now be able to work in collaborative groups and be able to join other classes in their year groups during play, lunch times and school assemblies.

Hand sanitisation, respiratory hygiene and good ventilation will continue in the autumn term.

Parents will still not be able to enter the school site. Please continue to queue at the gates in the morning and afternoons.

I look forward to welcoming all pupils back to school.

Yours sincerely,



Cecilia Mojzes Executive Head Teacher

















